
 
 

  

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 

Remote Participation via Zoom link 
 

June 21, 2022 
5:30pm 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

  
Chair of Committee, Councilor Jennifer Cullum opened the meeting via Zoom link at 5:30pm, Chair 

announced that everyone was participating remotely via a zoom link. Roll Call was taken by Town 

Council Administrative Assistant Kelly Crahan. 

 

In attendance: Councilor Jen Cullum; Councilor Gordon Starr; Councilor Jeffrey Mendes; Councilor 

Tracy Shaughnessy and Councilor Paul Neary (5:37pm) 

 

Chair of Committee asked if there was anyone for Public Comment:  

Public Comment: None (all listening) (citizen 1) 

Response to Public Comment: None 

Chair announced at the beginning of the meeting that two applicants, Mr. Bob Schulte and Mr. John 

Crow had withdrawn their applications for the Planning Board. Chair of Committee also spoke about the 

questions each applicant received prior to tonight, with an extra question for the Planning Board 

applicants. Chair also stated that moving forward the following three questions will be asked to each 

applicant who applies to serve on any of the Boards/Committees/Commissions for the Town of 

Barnstable, so that everyone is asked the same questions. Chair of the Committee also asked that these 

questions be attached to the application that currently is located on the Town Council web page: 
https://townofbarnstable.us/BoardsCommittees/TownCouncil/Town_Council/Committee-Application-

Form.pdf?tm=6/29/2022%2012:18:32%20PM the following questions will be attached to the application 

 

1. What do you feel makes a community successful? 

2. Why do you believe your perspective will be beneficial to this Committee? 

3. How do you define consensus and how do we get there? 

 

I. BUSINESS:  

 Interview the following candidates: Council on Aging: Ellen Queeney  

 

Councilor Jennifer Cullum 
Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy 
Councilor Jeffery Mendes   
Councilor Gordon Starr 
Councilor Paul C. Neary  
 

https://townofbarnstable.us/BoardsCommittees/TownCouncil/Town_Council/Committee-Application-Form.pdf?tm=6/29/2022%2012:18:32%20PM
https://townofbarnstable.us/BoardsCommittees/TownCouncil/Town_Council/Committee-Application-Form.pdf?tm=6/29/2022%2012:18:32%20PM


 
 

  

 
 

 

 
 



 
 

  

 
Councilor Shaughnessy thanked Ms. Queeney for her application and interest in applying for the 

Council on Aging, Councilor Shaughnessy is liaison to this Committee and mentioned they do great 

work in our Community for our Senior population, and younger as well.  

Ms. Queeney believes that her experience with families and children and the work she has done in the 

Peace Corp will allow her to participate in the Council on Aging and be a beneficial member. Ms. 

Queeney also mentioned that in order to get to a consensus one has to be able to listen to both sides of 

the issue and come together for a solution that will help everyone. 

 

 

 

Sandy Neck Board: Richards French 

 



 
 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

  

 
 

Chair of Committee thanked Mr. French for applying and coming in to re-interview for the current 

positions that are up for reappointment on the Sandy Neck Board.  

Mr. French believes that his prior experience on the Board and his long time service to Barnstable in 

various aspects would be beneficial to Sandy Neck Board. He has always gone out to Sandy Neck and 

enjoys the view and all that it has to offer. Consensus is something that is achieved when you listen to 



 
 

  

all ideas and then find a solution that meets the needs of all. The Committee members appreciated Mr. 

French resubmitting his application for consideration; Councilor Neary remembers Mr. French serving 

on this Committee and also mentioned that he was Chair for a number of years. The Chair of the 

Committee explained to Mr. French that there are two seats are up for reappointment that currently have 

individuals that are in those seats, but as explained in the prior meetings of the Appointment Committee 

the reappointment is not a guarantee and that all seats that expire in June of any current year are also a 

consideration of reappointment, but not guaranteed, and that the Appointment Committee members 

would interview anyone that submitted an applications to serve.   

Mr. French was under the impression there was a vacancy, Mr. French decided to removes his 

application from tonight, as he did not want to be considered for one of the reappointed seats. The 

Committee members thanked Mr. French for his long time service to the Board, as he was Chair of this 

Committee in past years, as well as the work he has done on various projects in the Town. 

 

Chair of Committee asked the Appointment Committee members if they had any recommendations 

before they started the Planning Board interviews, so the applicants that were not here for the Planning 

Board interviews could sign off if they choose to. 

  

Councilor Shaughnessy made a motion to recommend to the full Council Ellen Queeney for the open 

position on the Council on Aging to a term expiring 6/2025, Councilor Paul Neary seconded the motion; 

Administrative Assistant Kelly Crahan took a roll call vote: 

 

Councilor Jen Cullum                         Yes         

Councilor Paul Neary     Yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy            Yes 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes     Yes 

Councilor Gordon Starr     Yes 

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to accept the reappointment consideration to the full Council of 

Mr. William Monroe and Mr. William Carey to the Sandy Neck Board to a term expiring 06/2025. 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes made the motion to recommend to the full Council reappointment 

consideration of Mr. William Monroe and Mr. William Carey to the Sandy Neck Board to a term 

expiring 06/2025, this was seconded by Councilor Gordon Starr; Administrative Assistant Kelly Crahan 

took a roll call vote: 

 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy            Yes 

Councilor Jen Cullum                         Yes         

Councilor Paul Neary     Yes 

Councilor Gordon Starr     Yes 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes     Yes 

 

Councilor Mendes announced he will recuse himself from the Planning Board interviews due to a 

conflict of interest with an applicant. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

  

Planning Board: Jason Potteiger 

 

 
The members of the Committee thanked Mr. Potteiger for coming in to interview tonight. The 

Committee members enjoyed interviewing him. Mr. Potteiger is new to Osterville in 2021, his 

grandfather was a drummer, he played for Chatham Bars Inn, he saved his money from that and they 

were able to buy land in Osterville. He feels a past connection to the past and his history, and wants to 



 
 

  

get involved in his community, his background is in the tech world, and believes this experience could 

be beneficial. He lived in Cambridge for a brief time and was involved in the Planning Committees 

there, and is very eager to learn new things. Consensus is a process, but to listen to the rules and 

regulations the Committee operates under and to understand them and then put other ideas that people 

may have and incorporate those into a solution for all. Mr. Potteiger believes that his enthusiasm to 

make his community a better one is his passion.  

Councilor Neary thanked him for coming in and wanting to get involved in the community, and 

mentioned that Cambridge is a very unique community and a lot of times comes in first with a lot of 

things, and asked how he got involved in Planning. Mr. Potteiger worked as an aide for one of the 

Councilors, so he was able to get information and it became very interesting to him. 

  The Appointments Committee members mentioned that if he was not considered for the 

Planning Board that he may want to look at other Committees to serve on. The Committee members 

liked his enthusiasm in becoming a member on a Committee as he just moved here a while ago and 

would like to make his community better and if he can serve on a Committee to do that it would be 

great. The Chair the Committee explained that there was a Local Comprehensive Planning Committee 

put together to look at the long range planning in Barnstable, and he could possible look for those 

meetings and attend as a resident during Public Comment, and also there is still an opening on the 

Zoning Board of Appeals if he was interested in that he could come back in July for an interview, as 

well as on the Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee. 

 

Planning Board: Matthew Teague 

 

 
 

 

Mr. Teague grew up on the Cape and has lived in both Barnstable and Yarmouth, graduated from 

Dennis Yarmouth, served the Country in the Army Corp of Engineers, he owns a building company in 



 
 

  

West Dennis that has built over 1500 homes on the Cape, he was on the Planning Board from 2008 to 

2014 and three of those years he was Chair, he believes his expertise in building would greatly help the 

Planning Board, he knows the very thick and cumbersome zoning areas and regulations that are here on 

the Cape, and feels that that knowledge is beneficial, he has recently moved back into Barnstable.  

He has a passion for serving his community, and would like the opportunity to do this. He has worked 

on a number of projects outside of Barnstable, but feels that the same type of models would work here 

as well. He believes that housing is an issue no matter where you live but particularly hard here on the 

Cape because of the area and the surround protections we all need to pay attention to. Consensus is 

difficult to achieve if it’s all one sided, so both sides and all opinions matter. Housing on the Cape is a 

challenge due to the restrictions we have in place with water sheds and nitrogen loading; he is a big 

supporter of Smart Growth Development Programs that have been around for a number of years, much 

of that is in place already, the challenge is creating equity in housing, the ADU program is a beneficial 

one, which is the main reason I left Barnstable, and moved to Yarmouth because I was able to buy a 

home with an ADU and gain equity. Barnstable’s biggest problem is wastewater, even though 

Barnstable is ahead on this, we are always going to be chasing it, so building is an issue and will be an 

issue for the long term because of the wastewater issues. 

The Committee members thanked him for his interview and applying again for consideration on the 

Planning Board. 

 

Planning Board: Robert Twiss 

 

 
 



 
 

  

 
 

 

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 
 



 
 

  

 
 

  

               

 

 

 

 

Chair of Committee thanked Mr. Twiss for coming in to interview for the seat he currently holds. Chair 

of the Committee explained that this Committee decided that it would be in the best interest of all that 

any Board/Committee/Commission that are regulatory and an individual is up for reappointment that the 

Committee also re-interview that individual as well as anyone that may have submitted an application 



 
 

  

within a two year period, providing they have reached out again to show interest for consideration, 

which is why he is here tonight. 

Mr. Twiss believes consensus can be reached as long as everyone listens to everyone’s ideas and comes 

up with s solution that will benefit the Town. It often is not easy to do, but a goal that is achievable with 

discussion and compromise. Mr. Twiss has been on the Planning Board since 2019 when he was first 

appointed and has very much enjoyed serving on the Committee along with its other members. 

His experience on the Planning Board so far has been a positive one, but the issue lately with the 

housing crisis is not unique to Cape Cod, we are in an area that has different overlay areas, all sorts of 

Zoning areas, and ordinances that go along with them, he feels that he has a very good knowledge of the 

Zoning here in Barnstable, but we also have a lot of challenges, currently with the rising costs of 

building, we need to come up with creative housing, using space above retail, not always necessarily 

looking at taking up land, but build on top of buildings we already have, with the infrastructure already 

in place without having to add new.  

 

Planning Board: Raymond Sexton 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

 
 

The Chair of the Committee thanked Mr. Sexton for coming in tonight to interview for the seat he 

currently holds; Mr. Sexton believes that consensus can be reached but it takes compromise, listening 

because you often get general opinions; majority opinion; and then some are common opinions, and 

often you can come up with a solution from all of them. Mr. Sexton has served on the Planning Board 

from 2019 to current, and has really enjoyed being on this Committee. The Planning Board usually can 



 
 

  

come to consensus at our meetings after we have had discussion. Housing here on the Cape is a 

challenging one, what may work in other Communities may not necessarily work here, just like Mr. 

Twiss said our wastewater is our biggest issue, and how do you do growth with that. One of the biggest 

discussions is density and how to work around that, we do have a lot of Commercial buildings we 

should be looking at and be going up, any new growth Commercial should be looking at that as well, the 

other issue right now id building costs, there is not any incentives for individuals that want to either add 

on to an existing home, or an addition is very costly and really undermining the goals we have. 

Wastewater is going to be our biggest challenge moving forward and we need to balance that with new 

growth and housing, but come up with creative thinking and different ways of doing it.  

 

Planning Board: Ann Marie Edwards 

 

 
The Chair of the Committee thanked Ms. Edwards for coming in tonight to interview; Ms. Edwards 

explained she is new to Osterville, moved from Plymouth, owns a mortgage company in Osterville, and 

her primary passion is empowering homeownership to individuals. She recognizes all the changes 

already to Barnstable since she grew up here, but also recognizes there a lot more to do. She is not a fan 

of big business or chains here, because they pack up and leave, it’s the mom and pop stores that really 

make a community, and there is room for this as long as we can educate people enough where they are 

comfortable in taking the chance or risk. Ms. Edwards believes that her experience in the mortgage 

industry could benefit the members on the Planning Board; she has a tremendous energy that she would 

like to spread to others and really get to the problem solving. Housing is tough on the Cape especially if 

you’re at the lower end of salary, there is housing that is needed for our workforce, however it has to be 

affordable, and right now what is considered affordable is not, and that is due to the cost of building, so 

we need to be creative in our thinking in order to keep those who want to work and live here the 

affordability to do so. 



 
 

  

Chair of the Committee thanked Ms. Edwards for coming in for another interview, and mentioned that 

currently her Precinct does not have a Councilor, and with her energy and passion for the Town, she 

should consider running for that seat. 

 

Airport Commission: David Gilliland 

 

 



 
 

  

 

 
 

Chair of Committee thanked Mr. Gilliland for coming in to interview for the open position on the 

Airport Commission, and explained that the will be interviewing another candidate on July 19, 2022 and 

will make a recommendation to the full Council after that interview. 

 

Mr. Gilliland is a retired Airline pilot for Delta Airlines, and has a passion for anything aviation. 

He feels that he has enough knowledge of aviation to become an active member on the Airport 

Commission. Since retiring in June of 2021 he has missed the flying portion of his job, but he was 

forced to retire because of the regulations on Commercial pilots, that once you reach a certain age, they 

ask you to retire; not really ready to do that he thought his expertise in aviation would be beneficial to 

the members on the Airport Commission.  



 
 

  

Chair of the Committee expressed how much our Airport has grown under the direction of Katie Servis, 

the Airport Manager, she is a valuable asset to the Town, and has really tried to bring people into the 

Airport to experience all it has to offer. 

 

Chair of the Committee asked for any discussion regarding the applicants who were interviewed tonight 

and asked if anyone would like to make any motions for the Planning Board. 

Councilor Shaughnessy thought the individuals they interviewed tonight have a lot of desire to 

serve the Town in whatever capacity they can, and we should be grateful for that. We have a very 

talented pool of individuals that come before us hoping to serve on a Committee and that should be 

commended. Chair of Committee would like to see Mr. Teague become a member on one of our 

Committees, he speaks to us with a lot of compassion and great ideas that we need to channel, and we 

should use his talents somewhere. Councilor Neary recommended Mr. Teague serve on the Planning 

Board in 2019, but unfortunately he did not get the number of votes needed to advance to the next step, 

but agrees with Councilor Cullum, that he has the energy and passion and truly care about Barnstable, 

with that being said, Councilor Neary and Councilor Shaughnessy and Councilor Starr felt that the two 

individuals currently up for reappointment have extensive resume’s as well as 3 years’ experience on a 

Board that is a regulatory board; and to change that in any way with the Zoning that is currently before 

the Planning Board or for those that come in the future, these regulatory boards need the experience and 

the knowledge moving forward, and feel that the two individuals should continue, Chair of Committee 

agreed that their resumes are very impressive and we are very lucky to have this type of talent and 

knowledge on the Planning Board. Chair of the Committee asked the Appointment Committee members 

if anyone would like to make a motion. Councilor Shaughnessy made the motion to recommend to the 

full Council Mr. Twiss and Mr. Sexton be reappointed as regular members to the Planning Board to a 

term expiring 06/2025. This was seconded by Councilor Gordon Starr; Administrative Assistant Kelly 

Crahan took a Roll Call vote of the members. 

 

Councilor Jen Cullum                         Yes         

Councilor Paul Neary     Yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy            Yes 

Councilor Gordon Starr     Yes 

 

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business, and upon motion duly made by Chair of 

Committee asked for a motion to adjourn; Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy made the motion to adjourn; 

this was seconded by Councilor Paul Neary; Administrative  Assistant , took Roll call vote. 

 

Councilor Jen Cullum                         Yes         

Councilor Paul Neary     Yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy            Yes 

Councilor Gordon Starr     Yes 

 

 

NEXT MEETING June 21, 2022 

Adjournment: 7:15pm  


